C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 28

FEBRUARY, 1965

No. 6

AA, A Division Basketball Play-offs to Open February 26; AAA Division Starts March 2

Basketball play-offs in the "AA" and "A" divisions get a head start on "AAA" division teams when the two groups of smaller schools open post-season play with first round games on Friday, February 26.

The "AAA" teams tip-off on March 2 and all three championship games will be played on Saturday, March 13 at the Long Beach Sports Arena. "AA" and "A" division play is scheduled for February 26, March 2, 5, 9, and 13 while the "AAA" teams have their semi-finals on March 12 after starting on the 2nd.

Long Beach Poly is the defending "AAA" champion while Lasuen High of San Pedro and Santa Clara of Oxnard won the "AA" and "A" crowns last year. All three have teams this year which are in contention for their respective league championships.

The Executive Committee has stipulated, however, that should Santa Clara's record indicate exceptional strength, the Saints would be elevated to the "AA" division for the play-offs. Santa Clara has won the "A" title five of the last six years and finished second once.

Poly, which has won more basketball titles than any other team in the CIF—eight—has three starters returning from last year's team which won 32 while dropping only one. Chuck Moore, Trent Gaines and Gene Washington all return while Mac Calvin and Phil Muckelroy (6-7) round out the starting five.

Redondo, Monrovia and Burbank are given the best shots at keeping the Jackrabbits from repeating while Victor Valley, Pomona, Alta Loma and Righetti look like contenders for Lasuen's "AA" title.

This year, by order of the Executive Committee, the Commissioner of Athletics must approve the sites of all



CLINIC DISCUSSION—JOHN MITCHELL (RIGHT) TRACK COACH AT WARREN HIGH IN DOWNEY, DISCUSSES FINE POINTS OF THE POLE VAULT WITH RONALD ROBERTI, TRACK COACH AT LA CANADA AND GEOFF BECKHAM, LA CANADA VAULTER. NEARLY 40 SCHOOLS WERE REPRESENTED AT THE WARREN POLE VAULT CLINIC ON JANUARY 24.

play-off games. All quarter-final games in the "AAA" and semi-finals in the "AA" will be played on neutral courts in addition to the games in Long Beach at the Arena.

In approving sites the Commissioner will take into consideration 1) size of playing courts, 2) lighting, 3) seating capacity as it relates to the game, 4) parking, 5) availability of neutral courts in the area, and 6) the Basketball Facility Survey completed earlier in the year.

Suspended!

Lakeside High School of Elsinore and Montclair Prep of Reseda have been suspended from membership in the CIF, Southern Section, for consistent failure to pay dues.

The suspension of these schools means that all member schools must cancel any athletic contests scheduled with either Lakeside or Montclair Prep immediately.

California Interscholastic Federation, Southern Section 5443 Washington Blvd. Los Angeles, Calif. 90016 Telephone (213) WEbster 1-1423

Officers

Steve Miletich, V.P., Beverly Hills
HS, President
Winston Nelson, Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District,
Treasurer
Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of

Kenneth Fagans, Athletics

Executive Committee
Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt.
Excelsior Dist., Chairman
Arthur North, Asst. Supt., Azusa
U.S.D.
Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley

HS Winston Nelson, Supt., Pomona HS

Frank O. Hopkins, Supt. Brea-Olinda High School District Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS

Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS Harry L. Bigger, Principal, Fillmore HS

Harold Wetzler, Principal, Hawthorne HS Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School Clair Franklin, Principal, Trona HS Steve Miletich, V.P., Beverly Hills HS

Commissioner's Corner

By J. Kenneth Fagans Courtesy Cards and Tournaments

Article XXI of the CIF, SS, By-Laws contains four brief sections dealing with annual passes — Courtesy Cards — and their use; but it is evident that some tournament managers are not aware of this Article, and its meaning.

Quoting from section one: "The annual pass or Courtesy Card . . . shall be good for admission for the person indicated on the card and one guest, to any athletic event conducted by the CIF, Southern Section, or one of its member schools, except basketball play-off contests."

Complaints which have reached the CIF office, for the most part, indicate that where tournaments are co-sponsored or managed by service clubs or outside groups such as the local Lions, Kiwanis, Optimist, Elks, etc., the management is not familiar with CIF rules and regulations as they pertain to CIF Courtesy Cards.

Sanctioned tournament sponsors are always member schools and while there is no objection to assistance from local service organizations it is the duty of the sponsoring school to inform the service group of the fact that certain passes are to be honored for all sessions of the particular tournament.

The point is not that the card holder is not willing or unable to pay his way into the game, but rather that he

is caused unnecessary embarrassment when a ticket which makes him a guest at the event is not honored.

One example of the unpreparedness of the ticket-takers came to light at a recent, well established, basketball tournament. A courtesy card holder went to the gate, showed his pass and was admitted. "It looks OK to me...I guess," said the ticket-taker, obviously not knowing whether or not any types of passes should be honored.

Remember, the Courtesy Card is good for admission for two to all CIF, SS, activities, except basketball playoff games.

Remember, too, that the CIF Gold Life Pass should be honored for admission to ANY CIF, SS, activity. A very small number of persons have received gold life passes. However, tournament managers, in all sports, must be aware of the fact that such a pass does exist and should be honored.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

FEBRUARY

8 Swim Relay Entry Blanks due at CIF office

9 Executive Committee meeting, CIF office 1:45 p.m.

12 Free Lance Wrestling Tournament Indio High School 12 Noon

16 Swim Relays
Prelims 2:30 p.m.
Kennedy, Oxnard, Redlands and California
High Schools

19 Swim Relays Finals 7:30 p.m. Long Beach Poly

20 Wrestling Prelims 12 Noon Huntington Beach Marina and Simi Valley High Schools

26 Basketball Play-offs 8 p.m. "AA" and "A" Divisions

27 Wrestling Finals 1:00 p.m. Mira Costa High

Job Opportunities

Arcadia High School will start programs in wrestling and gymnastics beginning with the 1965-66 school year and needs qualified men to coach these sports.

The school is also seeking to employ a diving coach or assistant swim coach.

Any person interested in applying for a coaching position at Arcadia High should contact Principal Richard Cordano or Athletic Director Paul Duhart.

SOUTHERN SECTION NOTEBOOK

By Don H. Andersen

A vote for honesty!

Vice principals of the Foothill League have recommended to the League that beginning with the 1965 season football coaches list correct weights for game programs.

That suggestion will get a large hurrah from members of the press.

Parade Magazine has named it 1964 All-American high school football team and two Southern Section boys have been mentioned.

Mike Bergdahl, Loyola High tail back, was named to the first team and George Buehler, Whittier end and lineback, was picked on the third team

Coach Charles Biles' Red Boiling Springs (Tenn.) girls basketball team not only lost to rival Macon High of Lafayette (Tenn.) but he had to take home the winning coach.

The winning coach was his wife.

You can get just about anything by telephone these days but Radio Station KVEN, which broadcasts presports in the Ventura area, inadventently started something new recently.

Sportscaster Jerry Thomas was calling the Ventura High vs. Mira Cost game in the semi-finals of the Beverl Hills Tournament on a telephone lim to Ventura. Somehow the wires governsed

During the entire second half of the game, whenever someone in Borerly Hills picked up a telephone make a call, they heard Jerry and the basketball game. The Beverly Hill Police Department was swamped with protests—no reflection on Jerry, a course

It's a shame the same thing did happen on the following night—Ve tura played Beverly Hills for the place and the local residents may have been more understanding.

A general football survey release by the National Federation of Str. High School Athletic Association based on 14,447 touchdowns scott in 3745 games by schools taking peduring the 1964 season shows the 57 per cent of all touchdowns scott were on runs or passes longer that 10 yards.

The breakdown: (Continued on page 6)

Swim Relays Prelims, Finals Set for February 16 and 19

Dates and sites for the 1965 Swim Relays have been set and entry blanks are due at the CIF office on Monday, February 8, along with the entry fee of \$1.00 per relay team entered.

The prelims will be held at four locations—Kennedy High in Buena Park, Oxnard High, Redlands High and California High in Whittier—on Tuesday, February 16. All meets begin at 2:30 p.m.

Six teams will qualify from the prelims into the finals on Friday, February 19, at Long Beach Poly. The finals start at 7:30 p.m.

The first place teams in each event at the four prelims plus the next two fastest teams, based on times from all four prelims, will be invited to compete in the finals.

A school will be permitted to enter but one team in any one race. A boy may swim in three events during the meet.

The first six teams in the finals of each race will receive appropriately engraved awards while the winning schools in Classes A, B, and C will be awarded championship plaques.

Scoring will be based on a 14, 10, 8, 6, 4, 2 point system for the first six places.

Record setting performances in 10 of the 21 events last year highlighted the finals which were won by Glendora, Arcadia and Whittier in the A, B, and C classifications, respectively.

Seven events will be held in each of the three divisions: four-man, 100 yard individual medley; six-man, 50 yard freestyle; four-man, 50 yard breaststroke; four-man 50 yard butterfly; four-man, 50 yard backstroke; four-man, 100 yard freestyle; and four-man, 50 yard medley.

Southern California High School
Football Coaches Association
7th ANNUAL FOOTBALL CLINIC
March 13 and 14
Cerritos College
(Check Association Bulletin
for Details)

~~~~~~~~~~~

#### No Major Changes Planned In Prep Football Rules

There will be no major changes in prep football rules for the 1965 grid seaon but in some minor adjustment the return kick has been eliminated from the game and from now on it will be permissible for the kicker as well as the place kick holder to be offsides on a place kick play.

The action came at the National Alliance Football Rules Committee meeting in Chicago in January and the CIF, SS was represented at the meeting by Commissioner Ken Fagans.

The elimination of the return kick—which is rarely used—takes out of the rule book a section which takes some two and a half pages to explain and one that is hard to understand and administer. The vote, by states, was 31-10 to eliminate the return kick.

Other highlights included:

- A proposal to move the goal posts to within three feet of the goal line with the cross bar on the line (just as the professional leagues have) was discussed but defeated, 23-12.
- A proposal to add eight feet to the height of the goal posts was defeated.
- It was recommended that the goal line and the coaches' and players' box be marked with colored material.
- The rules concerning players with artificial limbs will be revised to permit a boy with an artificial below-knee type prosthesis to participate, but that a player wearing an artificial limb above the knee, or artificial hand or foot not be permitted to participate.
- Two captains will now be permitted to participate in the toss of the coin ceremony.
- Taping of the wrist will be permitted covering the joint of the radius and ulna bones from the base of the thumb and not to exceed three inches toward the forearm.
- The proposal allowing the place kicker to be offsides along with the kick holder now "legalizes" the soccerstyle kickoff and conversion. Technically, the soccer-style kicker was offsides on nearly every kick.
- The ball shall not be tilted more than 45 degree by the snapper. This proposal passed (32-6) and puts the high school rules into conformity with collegiate rules on this point assuring a neutral zone of sufficient width.

#### Track Film Purchase

The CIF, SS, has purchased a second print of the film of the Southern Section Track championships held last May at Cerritos College.

Both prints of the film are being routed as rapidly as possible to the more than 35 schools which currently have requests for use of this film on file with the CIF office.

Schools are asked to co-operate by keeping the film no more than two days before sending it on to another school or returning it to the CIF office.

### Locations Set for CIF Wrestling Free Lance Meet, Semis, Finals

Four locations have been confirmed as sites for the 1965 CIF wrestling tournament which includes a free lance meet, two sectional meets and the championship event.

The free lance meet will be held at Indio High School on Friday, February 12, for the purpose of qualifying boys whose schools do not compete in wrestling leagues into the sectional meets.

Huntington Beach Marina High School will host the Southern sectional meet and Simi Valley High School will host the Northern sectional meet on February 20 with the top four boys in each weight division from each sectional advancing to the finals.

Alex Alexander, principal of Indio, will manage the free lance meet while Ken Duddridge of Huntington Beach High manages the Huntington Beach Marina sectional and Jack Fischer handles the Simi Valley sectional.

Mira Costa High, which hosted the finals last year, will again be the site of the championship meet. Don Cogswell will serve as meet manager for the February 27 event.

Mira Costa is the defending team champion.

#### In Memorium

On January 11, the CIF, SS, was saddened by the news of the death of Mrs. Darol Roundy, wife of the CIF's assignment secretary, Darol Roundy.

Mrs. Roundy died at Cedars of Lebanon Hospital in Los Angeles following a lengthy illness. The Southern Section extends

its most sincere sympathies to Mr.
Roundy and his three sons at
the tragic loss of wife and mother.

## MINUTES OF CIF, SOUTHERN SECTION, COUNCIL MEETING — JANUARY 16, 1965

The winter meeting of the CIF, Southern Section, Council was held on Saturday, January 16, 1965, at Boys Republic in Chino. The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Steve Miletich, vice principal of Beverly Hills and president of the Council. Representatives of all leagues were in attendance.

The following guests in attendance were introduced: Rex Welch, vice principal, Rosemead HS; Wilford Michael, principal, Chino HS; Clare Van Hoorebeke, athletic director, Anaheim HS; Lou Barber, principal, Twin Pines Ranch; Ron Green, athletic director, Twin Pines Ranch; James Hoxie, principal, and Warren Fauth, athletic director, California School for the Deaf, Riverside; and Russell Reynolds, principal, Big Bear High School.

Also, Ed Ciabattini, athletic director, Aquinas HS; Vernon Law, vice principal, Bell Gardens HS; Rev. Augustine Carter, principal, Crespi HS; Phil Cantwell, athletic director, Bishop Amat HS; Marvin McKown, athletic director, Lynwood HS; Skip Rowland, president, Southern California Interscholastic Football Coaches Association; George Lucas, principal-elect, San Gorgonio HS, San Bernardino; Lee Arth, swim coach, Fullerton HS; Richard Palmer, vice principal, Fillmore HS.

Glen D. Venard, principal of Boys Republic, welcomed the Council to his school and explained briefly how Boys Republic is operated.

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES — It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Council meeting of September 26, 1964, as published in the October Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of November 5, 1964, as published in the December Monthly Bulletin.

It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of December 18, 1964, as published in the January Monthly Bulletin.

2. STARTING DATE FOR FOOT-BALL PRACTICE—It was moved by the Channel League representative and seconded that the starting date for fall football practice be changed to September 1. Following a brief discussion, the motion was defeated by a vote of 25 to 15 with one abstention. The starting date for fall football practice will remain as the Tuesday after Labor Day.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS OF COMMITTEE STUDYING "OFF-SEASON" PRACTICE IN FOOT-BALL — Walter Newland, principal of Wilson HS and a member of the committee which has been studying problems connected with off-season practice in football, reported that his committee was presenting four recommendations for consideration.

A. A proposal was recommended to make it illegal for a high school boy to participate in a summer touch football league. Although this proposal was favored by the Council, it was decided to delay official approval until the May meeting in order to give the committee time to reword the regulation which will appear in the By-Laws.

B. The second proposal dealt with the recommendation of the Southern California Football Coaches Association to permit the use of full gear during spring practice. Although the committee recommended deferring this matter until the spring meeting, it was brought to a vote and defeated 32 to 3. This means that spring football will continue to be conducted under present rules in the Blue Book.

C. The committee, as well as many physicians, feels that an organized physical conditioning period should be permitted prior to the official starting date for regular fall football practice. It has been demonstrated in other parts of the country that such a program is highy beneficial and drastically reduces the number of injuries sustained during the season. The following proposal was presented for consideration.

"It is permissible (not mandatory) for a high school coach to conduct a physical conditioning program for prospective members of his high school football team on the five weekdays (not Labor Day or the weekend) prior to the official opening day of practice. Such conditioning sessions may include calisthenics, rule sessions, chalk talks and game films but may not include footballs, football equipment such as pads and helmets, blocking and tackling dummies; and there shall be no blocking, tackling or running of plays. Football shoes will be permitted."

It was moved, seconded and carried to adopt this addition to Article XXXIII, beginning with the 1965 football season. The vote was 23 yes, 14 no. It was emphasized that this physical conditioning program is not mandatory and that should individual leagues

wish to legislate against such a pro. gram, they may do so.

D. It was the unanimous opinion of the committee that a directed weight training program was desirable and should be encouraged. It was recommended that the following section be added to Article XXXIII:

"Weight-training programs are desirable activities to be encouraged by the CIF, SS, and as such may be conducted at any time by school or recreational personnel. Weight-lifting sessions are permitted solely as a means of increasing physical fitness however, and the use of footballs or the teaching of football skills or techniques shall not be included as a part of the program."

It was moved by the San Luis Obispo League, seconded and carried to adopt this addition to the By-Laws.

4. FOOTBALL CARNIVALS IN LIEU OF AN INTER-SCHOOL SCRIMMAGE — With the change in regulations which permits an interschool football scrimmage to be held after 10 days of team practice, the Executive Committee recommended to the Council that football carnivals be permitted in lieu of an inter-school scrimmage and that the following regulations be added to Article XXXIII:

"1. No inter-school football scrimmage or league or district carnival shall be engaged in by any school before that particular school has completed ten days of team practice. Two sessions in one day would still only count as one day's practice.

"2. The following conditions shall govern inter-school scrimmages:

A. A team is permitted one interschool scrimmage which must be held prior to the first game of the regular season.

B. A scrimmage is defined as practice where the teams alternate in carrying the ball, downs are not counted no score is kept, and the coaches are on the field directing play.

C. Officials may be used.

D. No admission may be charged and spectators should not be encouraged to attend.

"3. The following conditions sha govern league or district carnivals:

A. All district or league carnival must be sanctioned by the Commission

B. Such carnivals must include for or more schools from one league one school district.

C. Officials may be used.

D. Each team will be permitted participate in a maximum of two regulation 12-minute periods. Opponent must be different for each period.

E. Admission may be charged but net receipts may not go to the participating schools. Profits shall be donated to worthy charities or be placed in the league treasury to benefit all schools in the league."

It was moved by the Moore League, seconded and carried to adopt the recommendation of the Executive Committee.

5. EXPONENT CLASSIFICA-TION — A plan whereby individual schools would weigh and measure their own boys for classification purposes for all classification sports not culminating in CIF play-offs and where representatives of other schools would weigh and measure boys for sports which did culminate in CIF play-offs was presented to the Council for consideration.

It was moved by the Suburban League representative, seconded and carried to turn down this proposal and retain the present rule in Article XXVIII, as it pertains to the weighing and measuring of boys for classification teams.

6. CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGE

PERTAINING TO STATE REP-RESENTATIVES-At the last meeting of the State Federated Council, the number of representatives from the Southern Section to the state body was increased from two to four. To provide for the additional two representatives, it becomes necessary to change Article VI of the Constitution. It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried to amend Article VI, Section 1, to provide that two instead of one representative be elected each year, and to change Section 2 to provide that a member of the Council OR Executive Committee be eligible for such office.

The question was then raised as to whether or not ex officio members of the Executive Committee (Council President, Treasurer, and State Representatives) should have the right to vote. It was the consensus of the Council that these men should have a vote and the Executive Secretary was directed to prepare such an amendment to the Constitution for presentation to the Council at the spring meeting.

7. PROGRESS REPORT ON RE-LOCATION OF THE SS OFFICE—Robert D. Ashton, chairman of the Executive Committee, reported to the Council that the Excelsior U.H.S.D. governing board was advertising that it would receive bids on January 27, for the purpose of leasing land on the campus of the new Gahr HS in the Excelsior District.

A representative of the SS Building

Committee will be in attendance to present the Southern Section's bid, as authorized by the Council. It was then moved, seconded and carried to authorize the Building Committee to continue to represent the Council in placing a bid for the lease of the said property. It was moved, seconded and carried to authorize the Executive Committee to proceed with the building program.

8. CONSIDER REVERSAL OF SWIMMING AND WATER POLO SEASONS—After an extensive study of all aspects of problems pertaining to off-season practice in swimming and water polo, it was the feeling of the Off-Season Practice Committee that the problem could be best alleviated by reversing the swimming and water polo seasons. Swimming would then become a fall sport and water polo a spring sport. It was the recommendation of the committee that this reversal be tried on an experimental basis for a period of two years.

It was moved and seconded that the proposal be adopted, but the motion was defeated by a vote of 7 yes, 17 no.

It was then moved by the Foothill League and seconded that swim teams be permitted to begin practice on the first school day in January. The motion was defeated by a large margin.

9. SPRING BASKETBALL LEAGUES-As was the case with outof-season touch football leagues, it was the opinion of the Council that a representative of a member high school should not organize, sponsor or coach a team in a spring basketball league in which boys with remaining eligibility at his school are participating. A boy with remaining eligibility may participate as an individual on a church-sponsored or recreation-sponsored team in a spring league as long as that team is not made up primarily of other potential members of his high school team.

This recommendation will be written so as to conform with similar rules in other sports and be given final approval at the May Council meeting.

10. REPORT OF PRIVATE SCHOOL DISTRICTING COM-MITTEE — Reverend Donald Montrose, superintendent of Catholic High Schools from Santa Maria to San Clemente, reported to the Council that he and a group of principals from Catholic schools have been working with Mr. Ashton and Commissioner Fagans in an effort to resolve the problem centering around the proposed request to district the private schools for athletic eligibility purposes.

Reverend Montrose then presented background information pertaining to the organization and operation of the various types of schools under his jurisdiction. He showed the complex situation that existed but assured the Council that all principals of Catholic schools were opposed to recruiting and overemphasis of athletics. He indicated that although districting had worked well in the public schools, it would be difficult to impose similar restrictions on the parochial schools because of tuition, various types of schools, different religious orders and the desire of many parents to send their children to the same school from which they graduated.

Because Father Montrose and the Catholic Athletic Association have expressed a sincere interest in working with the public schools, it was the feeling of most members of the Council that continued work should be done on the problem. It was decided to have Father Montrose conduct a panel session on the subject in connection with the spring Council meeting scheduled for Excelsior HS on May 1, 1965. The Commissioner was directed to arrange the program and issue invitations to superintendents, school administrators and coaches to not only attend but submit questions to be submitted to the panel for dicussion.

11. REPORT OF NOMINATING COMMITTEE—Sam Chicas, principal of Savanna HS, reported that his committee was placing in nomination candidates for the following CIF, Southern Section, offices:

Representative to the State Federated Council for a term of two years: Robert D. Ashton, assistant superintendent of the Excelsior UHSD; and Frank O. Hopkins, superintendent of the Brea-Olinda District.

Representative to the State Federated Council for a term of two years: Ted Gorrell, principal of Baldwin Park HS; and Marion Hays, vice principal of Harvard School.

Representative to the State Federated Council for a term of ONE year: Sam Chicas, principal of Savanna HS; and Claud Hardesty, principal of Santa Barbara HS.

Executive Committee member from Orange County to serve for four years: Leon Meeks, principal of Corona del Mar HS; and Dick Spaulding, principal of Buena Park HS.

Executive Committee member from Los Angeles County to serve for four years: Art Hobson, principal of California HS; and Steve Miletich, vice principal of Beverly Hills HS.

In accordance with the Constitution,

sample ballots, noting each man's experience in CIF, SS, work will be mailed to each league representative for discussion within his league. The election will be held at the May Council meeting scheduled for Excelsior High School in Norwalk on Saturday, May 1, 1965.

12. LIMIT NUMBER OF WATER POLO GAMES—At the present time there is no CIF regulation governing the number of water polo games a team may play in one day. A check on some of the tournaments now being conducted reveals that teams have played as many as four games in one day and in some cases have been required to play two consecutive games with little rest between contests.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the following section be added to Article XXXIX of the By-Laws:

No water polo team may play more than one game in one day except in tournaments, where the following rules will apply:

A. A team may play two regular games in one day in a tournament, provided one hour elapses between the finish of the first game and the beginning of the second game.

B. A team may play a maximum of three games in one day in a tournament, provided running time is used and there is a rest period of at least 45 minutes between contests.

13. ANNUAL MEETING - Many state high school athletic associations throughout the country have found it advantageous to conduct an annual meeting to which one or two representatives from each member school are required to attend. The Executive Committee has discussed this matter and is of the opinion that an annual meeting held early in the school year would prove of great value to the Southern Section and its interscholastic athletic program. It was moved, seconded and carried that the Executive Committee be authorized to establish such a meeting and proceed with arrangements.

14. RELEAGUING REPORT — Robert D. Ashton, chairman of the Releaguing Committee, gave the committee's final report for leaguing for the 1965-66 school year. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the final recommendations of the Releaguing Committee as outlined in the special release of October 22, 1964. Chairman Ashton reported that the new committee would begin work immediately on releaguing for the 1966-67 school year.

#### 15. ELIGIBILITY CASES—

A. West Covina HS requested a

waiver of the transfer rule in the case of a boy who transferred to their school from Bosco Tech. It was moved, seconded and carried to deny this request.

B. Pioneer HS requested a waiver of the transfer and previous semester rule in order to permit Augustine Avila, a transfer student from Mexico to be eligible for interscholastic athletics. After a review of the circumtances in the case, it was moved, seconded and carried to waive our transfer and previous semester rule to permit this boy to be immediately eligible.

16. PROPOSED CHANGE IN BASEBALL REGULATIONS — The Foothill League Representative, at the direction of his league, made a motion to permit a high school to schedule two practice baseball games in lieu of the two permitted inter-school scrimmages. The motion was duly seconded. A vote was taken and the motion was defeated by an overwhelming majority.

17. NEEDLES RADIO STATION PROTEST — Mr. James Paar, representing radio station KSFE, appeared before the Council to protest recent action which required a radio station to pay a fee of \$50.00 in order to broadcast a CIF, SS, play-off football game. No action was taken but the Executive Committee was directed to study this matter prior to next year's football play-off season.

18. FOOTHILL LEAGUE TRACK PROPOSAL — The Foothill League representative reported that his league would like permission to run the two-mile race from a scratch instead of a staggered start as prescribed in the Blue Book. A discussion revealed that it would be in the best interest of the track program to make this matter optional. It was then moved, seconded and carried to amend Article XXXVIII, Section 16, to provide that in the two-mile event, either a scratch or staggered start be permitted.

19. INLAND LEAGUE BASKET-BALL PLAY-OFF REQUEST — Paul Nechak, principal of Sierra Vista HS, requested that the second place team in the Inland League be assigned to the "A" division of the 1965 basket-ball play-offs. Commisioner Fagans reported that the season record of the Inland League's second place team would be carefully studied so that it could be assigned to the proper play-off division which would be in the best interest of all schools concerned.

20. TRACK CLARIFICATION — Alex Alexander, representative of the Desert Valley League, asked whether or not the recently adopted maximum fee of \$17.00 applied to both dual

and all-league meets. He was informed that the \$17.00 fee applied only to a dual or triangular track meet.

There being no further business to come before the Council. President Miletich thanked the host Arrowhead League and Boys Republic HS for their gracious hospitality. The meeting was adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletic

#### NOTEBOOK

| (Continu     | ied from Pag | e 2)        |
|--------------|--------------|-------------|
| Play Started | Touchdowns   | Percentage  |
| inside 10    | 6145         | 42.8        |
| 10 to 20     | 2838         | 19.6        |
| 20 to 50     | 3115         | 21.5        |
| beyond 50    | 2338         | 16.1        |
| 771          | -1- shave th | at it is al |

The survey also shows that it is all most as easy in high school ball to run or pass for a conversion as it is

| Method | Attempts | Scored | Percentag |
|--------|----------|--------|-----------|
| kicks  | 7505     | 4237   | 56.9      |
| runs   | 4834     | 2691   | 55.7      |
| passes | 1703     | 961    | 56.4      |

Lynn Shackelford, high scoring forward for Burroughs High of Burbank established a new scoring record that may stand for some time in the Fillmore Tournament. "Shack" scored 100 points in three games including two 43 point efforts (against Helix and Oxnard). The old record of 87 point in three games was his own, set law year. He was awarded the final gamball and the Outstanding Player Trophy.

Shackelford is averaging 26 point per game for Burroughs.

#### For Rent: Six Foot, Sixty Pound, Push Ball

In case you ever have a need for a inflatable, six foot high, sixty pour (when not inflated) push ball, who we exactly where you can get on

San Marino High School has or and it rents for a mere \$20.

Ken Bullock, vice principal at & Marino, reports that the school hourchased, at considerable expense, Everlast Rubber Company - produce Push Ball. The ball will be used San Marino student activity days Bullock says that if certain conditionare met the school will be happy rent the huge ball to any school the area.

The conditions are 1) that school renting the ball will be list for its use and safe return; 2) it must be picked up at and returned to S Marino High; and 3) the \$20.00 to must be paid.